
 
 
 

 

               GREENE COUNTY COMMISSION 

                                           HAROLD BENGSCH                         BOB CIRTIN                               LINCOLN P.  HOUGH 

                                                             COMMISSIONER 1ST DISTRICT      PRESIDING COMMISSIONER       COMMISSIONER 2ND DISTRICT 

 

MINUTES 

Daily Briefing  

December 28, 2017 

Greene County Commission Office 

9:00 a.m. 

 

Present: Trysta Herzog, Kate Morris, Jeff Scott, Harold Bengsch, Chris Coulter, Rick Artman, 

Lincoln Hough, Chris Mericle, Melissa Denney, Mailyn Jeffries, Cindy Stein, and Bob Cirtin.   

 

Chris Coulter presented the Commission with a request to purchase equipment from University 

of Missouri to be repurposed in the morgue as it goes under County operation. The cost is 

approximately $4,000. The purchase was reviewed by Cindy Stein, Jeff Scott, and Chris Mericle 

and they all determined it was a fair price. 

Commissioner Cirtin made the motion to purchase the equipment from MU. Commissioner Hough 

seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.  

Ayes: Bengsch, Cirtin, Hough   Nay: None   Absent: None   Abstain: None 

 

The Highway department presented requests for the sale of three surplus vehicles. (On file at 

County Clerk Office.) 

Commissioner Cirtin made the motion to approve the request. Commission Bengsch seconded 

the motion. The motion passed unanimously.  

Aye: Bengsch, Cirtin, Hough   Nay: None    Absent: None   Abstain: None    

 

Highway Director Rick Artman presented a paving contract with the City of Springfield. (On file at 

County Clerk Office.) 

Commissioner Cirtin made the motion to approve the contract. Commission Hough seconded the 

motion. The motion passed unanimously.  

Aye: Bengsch, Cirtin, Hough    Nay: None   Absent: None    Abstain: None 

 

Mailyn Jeffries presented a questionnaire to the Commissioners. She asked that each of them fill 

it out to determine that Director of Communications Trysta Herzog is fairly evaluated for pay level 

due to concerns that the recently passed salary structure was unfairly implemented.  
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Kevin Barnes informed the Commission that Country Squire Mobile Home Park now has plan for 

a sewer system, and the Code Enforcement Officer Lonnie Vandiver would be doing a 

presentation at the January 9 Huddle. He mentioned that there is a vacancy on the Planning 

Board. Chris Coulter noted that we currently have one applicant, Mike Lloyd. Commission Cirtin 

suggested that it would be nice to have some women on the board, since there currently aren’t 

any. He said he will check with The Network, the Junior League, and Rosie, for potential 

applicants.  

 

Chris Coulter said Dr. Norton has agreed to provide medical examiner services for now until a 

medical examiner is hired with the County. County Counsel John Housley is preparing an order 

to appoint Dr. Norton as M.E. for now.  

 

Meeting adjourned.  


